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Commentary on the NZ College of Primary Health Care Nurses NZNO (NZCPHCN.) Financial Statements for the Year Ended 31 March 2023

Income and Expenditure
Total income for the 2022/23 financial year was $30,425 with expenses totalling $53,601, resulting in a net deficit of $23,607 after tax of $431. This compares to a surplus of $20,704 in 2021/22.

Symposium (NZCPHCN and College of Nurses Aotearoa (CNA))
The 2022 symposium resulted in a net deficit of $3,368 for each of NZCPHCN and CNA. Additional net expenses specifically NZCPHCN of $1,550 gives a total deficit of $4,918.  

Other Income
Consisted of:
· National Office funding of $16,343
· Interest $2,058
· Other $252

Expenditure (other than Committee)
· General Practice Leaders' Forum $1,182
· Honoraria $9,000
· Scholarships and grants $4,500

Committee Meeting Expenses

The main items of expenditure were:

· Travel $15,744
· Accommodation $2,491
· General (Gift cards and presentations) $3,518 
· Other meeting expenses $445 


Statement of Financial Position

NZCPHCN ended the financial year at 31 March 2023 with cash at bank and on term deposit totalling $74,617 (term deposit $45,646) compared to $83,607 (term deposit $44,910) at 31 March 2022 a drop in cash of $8,990.
The net reduction in non-cash working capital items (accounts payable minus accounts receivable) from 2021/22 to 2022/23 totalled $14,617.
The drop in the bank balances and working capital combined is equal to the deficit for the 2022/23 year of $23,607.
